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Denver, CO 80203 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
August 29, 2017 
 
Nathan Jorgensen 
GEI Consultants, Inc. 
2625 Redwing Rd. 
Suite 370 
Fort Collins, CO 80526 
 
RE: Morrison Quarry; DRMS File M-1973-021; Technical Revision No. 5 (TR-05) 
 
Dear Mr. Jorgensen, 
 
On August 8, 2017, TR-05 was filed with the Office, addressing a significant modification to the 
reclamation plan for the South Quarry area.  Pursuant to Rule 1.9.1, the 30-day decision deadline 
for TR-05 is September 8, 2017. 
 
The plans proposed through TR-05 have a significant effect upon the approved reclamation plan, 
and thereby exceeds the scope of the technical revision process, as defined under Rules 1.1(49) 
and 1.9.  Pursuant to C.R.S. 34-32.5-112(7), the proposed modifications to the South Quarry are 
more appropriately filed for Office review through the amendment process, as defined under 
Rules 1.1(6) and 1.10.  Therefore, please withdraw the application for TR-05 and resubmit the 
proposed plans for Office review through the amendment process.   
 
Failure to withdraw the application for TR-05 will cause the Office to issue a decision to deny 
TR-05 on or before September 8, 2017.  Provisions for appeal of the Office’s decision to deny 
TR-05 are provided under Rules 1.9.2 and 1.4.11. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (303)866-3567 x8116. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Michael A. Cunningham 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
CC: Wally Erickson, DRMS 
 Mike Refer, Aggregate Industries 
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